LIBRARY

Mrs. Norah McGuire was elected chairman at the recent meeting of the Schreiber Public Library Board. Others elected were Mrs. Rita McGrath, Art Convener, Mrs. Jaqueline Turner, book chairman, Miss Gwen Hadley, secretary-treasurer, Mrs. Inez McCuaig pulblic relations.

wirs. Barbara Strasser and Mirs. Claire Power will train as assistants to ivirs D. Kirkpatrick, the librar-

ian.

Hours for the library were set for wonday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday and Saturday, from 2-5 p.m.

Meetings will be held at members' convenience.

The financial report for 1971 was presented and accepted and copies sent to the Grants' Department, Provincial Director Library Services, and Northwestern Ontario Lobrary System

They were audit ed by W.T. Wallace and found in

order.

Thirteen meetings were held by the board last year. The library has a circulation of 40,400; registered borrowers are listed at 410; there are 5,039 volumes on the shelves; 1200 books were borrowed from the Northwestern Regional Library and 25 from the Inter-Library Loans.

At present the insurance amounts to \$5,500.00 but

it was agreed, this must be increased.

The board's policy is to provide not only education but entertainment forall ages - the very young, the juvenile, teenage, and adutt. The board is particularly concerned with providing reading material for the standin, time to remember thoughtful deeds to do". senior citizens who have through many years supported the library by both thxes and interest - Schreiber having an unprecedented number of people who have chosen to remain in the town after retirement.

for building up the Fine Arts section, with some material still on order. The board is grateful too to the Sault Ste Marie public library, who in response to a request, offered valuable advice on the selection of material for the art section.

The photo in the next column show the Schreiber Library Board - Miss Gwen Hadley, Mrs. Jacqueling Turner, Mrs. Rita McGrath and Mrs. Norah McGuire; missing from the photo is Mrs. Inez McCuaig.

NOTICE

Special in permanents, \$15.00. Or, bring a friend and have TWO for \$20.00, good from April 28 to May 31.

> Mae's Hair Styling Telephone 824 - 2673

SCHREIBER W.I.

The Schreiber Women's Institute held their annual meeting with 14 members present and Mrs. John Morris presiding.

The roll call was answered by paying dues and

donating to the Cancer Cupboard.

The motto was "Take time for patients, for under-

Mrs. Fred Harness, presented the annual financial reports saying the books had been audited and found correct.

Letters were read from Mrs. O Grann, of Pass Lake, A motion of appreciation was made to Mrs. McGrath concerning the District Board meeting in Thunder Bay, and from Mrs. Enders of Kakabeka Falls conatining suggestions for celebrations during the coming year. Two members volunteered to attend the Annual W.I. Rally in Thunder Bay, October 19. Several also stated they would attend the District Annual meeting being held in Nipigon on May 17th.

Mrs. Ken Williamson, card secretary, reported sending to Mrs. Victoria Winters, long time member holidaying in Florida, and also, 36 cards, and flowers to sick members, during the past year.

The annual tea was planned for May 6, in the town Hall, from 3 - 5:30 with each member asked to donate a desert. A door and draw prize will be added attractions.

(continued on page 12)